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September 4, 2008

Welcome to the Academic Year 2008 – 2009.  This is the year of “new beginnings” for many of us.   We all have a new opportunity to make life better through the dedicated service that we render through our motivating, advising, assisting, and sharing our knowledge with students.  Please continue to make it a positive experience for all of the West Virginia State University family.

Communication is very important for success.  Unfortunately, due to illness and eye surgery, I am off to a slow start.  Each day I feel better and my surgery was a success and I am recovering well.  I appreciate the inquiries of concerns 

There are several items that I will send by email during the next few weeks.  Notably, recommendations and progress reports from last year’s Task Groups are forthcoming.  Attached is the Institutional Compact which was forward to the Chancellor for the Higher Education Policy Commission, HEPC for review.  

The West Virginia State University Institutional Compact Reporting Elements Five-Year Goals, Rational and Strategies was written to address the goals of the HEPC’s 2007- 2012 master plan. Due to time constraints, many of you have not had an opportunity to review this document.  The ending and beginning of school is a bad time to work on this important document, however, it had to be submitted to comply with the state legislature’s request. The Compact is required of each system institution.  (See WVSU Compact Reporting Elements Summary)  Please send me concerns that you may have regarding any aspect of the Compact.

West Virginia State University, Institute, and neighboring communities experienced an unfortunate incident at the Bayer chemical facility on August 28, 2008.  President Carter and administrators have had ongoing interaction with Bayer officials regarding safety and effects of the explosion.  Administrative Services, Student Affairs, and our Faculty Senate will also address several concerns.  We are all committed to the safety of our students, faculty, and staff.

I will be attending the U.S. Department of Education’s Title III meetings in Washington, DC from September 8 through 10, 2008.  We have been awarded $2,334,862 from HBCU Title III Part B (to be used to strengthen the institution) and $896,232 from the College Cost Reduction Access Act, CCRAA (to be used for science, technology, mathematics, and teacher education).

